
The President of the Institution of Engineers of Kenya (IEK), Eng 
Nathaniel Matalanga, is appealing to the Government to enforce 
local content laws in the procurement of engineering consultancy 

and construction works. 

This, says the IEK President, will create more jobs for local engineers 
and training opportunities for fresh graduates from engineering schools. 

Eng. Matalanga observes that engineering jobs which can be done by 
locals should not be given to foreigners, who should only be employed 
where local skills are missing. The Government also needs to ensure 
technology transfer takes place where foreigners are employed.

IEK is the learned professional body for engineers and engineering 
technologists in Kenya. It has a membership of over 9,000 presently. 

Eng Matalanga maintains that national development cannot be attained 
without structural transformation, which is only possible if engineers are 
engaged to provide innovative and sustainable solutions. Yet, he says, a 
lot of engineering work is done by people without engineering degrees. 

IEK promotes professional development. The mandatory continuous 
professional development common to most membership institutions is 
the purview of IEK for engineers in Kenya. It does this through scheduled 
forums, such as the upcoming 28th IEK Annual Conference and the 4th Women in Engineering Summit. The 
twin events will run on November 8-12 under the theme, “Engineers Accelerating Sustainable Economic 
Recovery”. 

Says Eng Matalanga: “We want to explore how engineers can help the country recover from the economic 
devastation of the Covid-19 pandemic. As part of that conversation, we have very forward looking themes 
such as Industry 4.0, which includes smart cities and artificial intelligence.”

In the last two years, IEK has held career weeks for engineering students from 12 universities. In these events, 
experienced engineers impart their knowledge of the industry to young and upcoming professionals on 
available career pathways and how to prepare for them. 

“We want to augment these by getting students to publish their research and showcase their innovations,” 
says Eng Matalanga, adding that the country has good academic programmes that they want recognised 
internationally. “At the moment, the IEK, together with the Engineering Board of Kenya (EBK), are pushing 
for recognition by the Washington Accord, which allows the mutual recognition of academic engineering 
programmes on a global scale,” he says. 


